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Check  us out on Social 

media and be sure to 

follow or like us! Please 

stay tuned to our social 

media, website, email 

alerts, and future publica-

tions for events, update, 

cancellations, etc. 

   Rural Hall Spotlight 

Brothers Music and Trade Company 

Brothers Music and Trade Company celebrated their 3rd Anniversary in 

Rural Hall on July 29th with entertainment by Nick Branscomb and food 

by Griff’s DI Pie Food Truck. 

Local musicians Chuck Dale Smith and Gene Vance stopped by and 

entertained everyone by playing a few tunes on guitar. Chuck and 

Gene are members of the Chuck Dale Smith Band. Chuck was also a 

member of the Ritten House Square Band. Mark Davis entertained 

visitors with a Paul Thorn song. 

Brothers Music and Trade Company buys, sells, and trades musical 

equipment. They also buy and sell gold and silver coins, repair and 

clean jewelry, and will size rings. 

At the front of the store is a women’s boutique department that has 

clothes, pocketbooks and other items. 

The friendly staff include Nicole Davis Prieto, Mark Davis, and Glenn 

Pounds. The store is located at 8096 Broad Street in the old Ledford-

Styers Store building that was built in 1905. The phone number is 336-

642-0063 and the email address is brothersmusicandtrade@gmail.com. 

If you haven’t visited the Brothers Music and Trade Store, you need to stop by. There is always 

someone there playing music. The store is open Tuesday through Friday from 10-5, and on Satur-

day from 10-3.  Happy Anniversary, and thanks for choosing Rural Hall for your business location!  

 

 

 

Council Meetings 
 

September 6 

Agenda Briefing 

3:00 pm Council Chambers 

 

September 11  

Regular Council Meeting 

7:00pm Council Chambers 
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Waste Management Recycling   
Recycling Dates Highlighted Below 

 
Recycling every other Tuesday 

Garbage every Tuesday  

*Holiday-one day delay 

 

September 2023 
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Council & Staff 
Timothy M. Flinchum 
 Mayor 
Susan H. Gordon 
 Mayor Pro Tem 
Janet M. Carithers 
 Councilwoman 
Eddie Horn 
 Councilman 
Terry Bennett 
 Councilman 
Hugh B. Campbell, III 
                     Town Attorney 

************ 
Ron Niland 
  Interim Town Manager 
Lynette E. Hendrick 
 Town Clerk 
Homer T. Dearmin 
 Interim Finance Director 
Donna K. Watson 
 Administrative Assistant 
 ************ 
Dawn Tysor 
 LPA Supervisor 
Jonathan Collins 
 Title Clerk 
Lisa Lane 
 Title Clerk 
Shykerria Moore 
 Title Clerk 
Annette Sawyers 
 Title Clerk 

************ 
Jason Hill 
 Public Works Director 
Donnie White 
 Maintenance Tech II 
Dalton Pendry 
 Maintenance Tech II 
Brian Jobe 
 Maintenance Tech II 

************ 
Mike Simone 
 Fire Chief 
Ryan Hooker 
 Fire Captain 
Josh Joyce 
 Fire Captain 
Josh Wright 
 Fire Captain 
Ryan Key 
 Career Firefighter 
Thomas Mabe 
 Career Firefighter 
Chris Nowlin 
 Career Firefighter 
Chad Stevens 
 Career Firefighter 
Mark Thorpe 
 Career Firefighter 
Josh Kiger 
 Career Firefighter 

************ 
Steve May 
 Code Enforcement 

************ 
Michael Collins 
 Town Deputy 
Trent Thornton 
 Town Deputy 
Kiam Holley 
 Town Deputy 

Yard of the Month—August 2023 

Congratulations – Hazel Hahn 

6320 Lochinvar Drive 

 

 

 

 

 

Rural Hall Lifespan 

The annual " Back to School Bash" was 
held August 12th at Rural Hall Covington 
Park. There was a distribution of free 
school backpacks with supplies for K 
through 12th grades. They had fun activi-
ties, prizes, and refreshments.  

The event was sponsored by the Rural 
Hall Lifespan Center INC., Rural Hall Na-
tional Women of Achievement Inc., and 
the Lily Network  

What a great turn out we had for National Night 
Out! A Thank You to all who came out and par-
ticipated and to all the citizens who came out to 
support the event. We had a great evening! 

 
Thank you to the Forsyth County Sheriff’s Department, 
Rural Hall Fire Department, Town Employees and Town 
Council for making this event so successful.  
 
A special thanks goes to the following: 
Greta Frye and Associates Realtors at Keller Williams 
Elite for providing the donuts and giving away 3 loaded, back 
to school bookbags.  
Steve Hill Nationwide Agency for donating to the event. 
Joey Anderson -Woodmen Life- information table  
Ayeshan Parker with Insight Human Services-med boxes 
Luis R Colon- NCEP Project-NC Medicaid information 
table  
Rural Hall Lifespan Center- information table 

National Night Out– August 1, 2023 
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Rural Hall Garden Club 

Gardening Ideas for September.  

    In the south, September can be unpredictable. Sometimes the weath-

er is sunny and mild while other times the heat of the summer drags on 

or there's excessive rainfall. One thing we should do in the garden dur-

ing this month is stop pruning and fertilizing, as you don't want to en-

courage new, tender growth just before cold weather arrives. Do con-

tinue watering plants, such as Fall vegetables that are still actively 

growing. Start bringing in houseplants that you have kept outdoors 

during the summer, but first inspect them for insects and other pests 

that you don't want to bring inside. Clean and store flower pots for 

next year. Harvest seeds and keep in a cool dry place for next Spring 

planting. September is a great time to plant Daffodils and Spring flow-

ering bulbs. Add a little Bone Meal Fertilizer to the soil for bigger 

blooms. About the middle of the month is a great time to start work 

on the lawns—aerating and sowing grass seed. In addition, Autumn is 

the best time to plant trees. Be sure to dig the holes twice the size of 

the root ball. Plant level with the top of the ground and add about 4 

inches of mulch pulling back away from tree trunks. Water occasion-

ally anytime we have a dry spell for the first year. Starting in October, 

the Garden Club will be meeting inside at the Nazareth Lutheran 

Church with a guest speaker, followed by a break for refreshments 

then a brief business meeting.   

Our family garden club has been organized for Rural Hall and sur-

rounding area to help promote Rural Hall’s theme, “Garden Spot of the 

World.”  Men, women and children (ages 12 and up) are welcome and 

invited to join us.    

Contact Information email        ruralhallgardenclub@gmail.com 
   Facebook Page search:  RH Garden Club    “Rural Hall Garden Club” 
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 Homeschool  

In the  Hall 

Homeschool in the 
Hall is set to launch 
for its second school 
year on September 6. 
HSH is a community 

fellowship of Christian homeschooling families. 
There are families represented from 10 nearby 
communities! Each week we meet on Wednes-
day at the Rural Hall Christian Church (280 
Bethania-Rural Hall Rd) from 1-3 PM. The aim is 
to promote education and socialization for stu-
dents of all ages, from preschool to high school. 
There are three main periods: Chapel, Classes, 
and Recess. Parents volunteer to teach fun les-
sons on all sorts of subjects, and experts visit to 
share their knowledge as well. There are par-
ties, activities, and field trips planned. A Science 
Fair will be hosted this fall, and Field Day is held 
in the spring. For more information, check out 
RuralHallChurch.org/Homeschool and email us 
at homeschoolinthehall@gmail.com. We're 
always happy for new homeschooling families 
to join us! 

Rural Hall Fire Department 

RHFD & FCFD 309  out in action serving our 

communities during various events.  Below are 

pictures from Rural Hall Public Library, King 

Moravian Church, Revo Church North Campus, 

and Stokes Family YMCA. 

mailto:ruralhallgardenclub@gmail.com
mailto:homeschoolinthehall@gmail.com
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Flat & Fast Rural Hall 5K 10K  

October 28, 2023 

Registration is now open for the 16th running of the 
Flat & Fast Rural Hall 5K 10K being held October 28, 

2023.  All proceeds benefit the Rural Hall Elementary School.  Busi-
nesses are also invited to sponsor and get their name (and logo de-
pending on level of sponsorship) on 540 runner & volunteer shirts, 
on the website, on a huge check in the school lobby all year, and on 
all the printed lists that we circulate around town between now and 
the event.  For more information call Steve Hill at 336-969-9511 or 
click on the link below: 

https://www.ruralhall.com/business-rural-hall-nc/rhaba/ 

 

  

Meeting Date Speaker 

  

19-Sep NC House of Representatives, Kyle Hall 

17-Oct 
RHES – Race Fundraiser Update & Final 

Volunteer Needs 

21-Nov 
Bobby Kimbrough, Forsyth County 

Sheriff 

12-Dec 
Rural Hall Elementary School Program 

& Luncheon 

Rural Hall Business Association 

Meetings held at Mayflower Seafood Restaurant at 12:30pm 
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Rural Hall Seniors Club 

The Rural Hall Seniors Club meets the 

1st Tuesday of each month.  For Sep-

tember, the meeting will be held at 

Covington Park from 11:30-2:00pm, 

with a pot luck lunch. Other monthly 

meetings are held at Mayflower Res-

taurant or Rural Hall Little Italy.  Come 

on out and join the fellowship.  For 

questions, please contact Penny Dixon 

at pennyedixon54@gmail.com or leave 

a message at 336-934-6523. 

Triad Community Band Concert 

 

There will be a concert by the Triad Community Band on Thursday, Sep-

tember 14, 2023 at Rural Hall Moravian Church, 7939 Broad Street, 

7:00 – 8:00 PM.  The concert is free but canned / non-perishable food 

item donations are encouraged to benefit Crisis Control Ministry.  Learn 

more about the band and their schedule of future performances on their 

website: 

triadcommunityband.org  

https://www.ruralhall.com/business-rural-hall-nc/rhaba/
mailto:pennyedixon54@gmail.com

